
MINUTES  
Wednesday, November 29, 2023 Finance 

Board Meeting – 6:00 p.m.  

Town Hall Community Room 1st Floor & Virtual 27 

Sturbridge Rd.  

Holland, MA 01521  

  

Members in person attendance: Karen Peret, Andy Harhay, Paul Tortolani  

  

  

Members virtually in attendance: Cari Kay Robertson  

  

  

Guests in attendance: Stacy Stout Town Administrator  

  

Meeting called to order by Chair at: 6:06 p.m.  

  

Topics of Discussion:  

  

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes: for October 19, 2023  

Chair motioned to approve minutes  

Motion approved by: Paul Tortolani Second 

by: Andy Harhay  

All voted in favor by roll call.  

  

Approval of Meeting Minutes for November 7, 2023   

Chair Motioned to approve minutes  

It was recommended for minutes to be amended with revisions given by several board members.  

All voted in favor for revision by roll call  

  

2. Finance Board Meeting Decorum: Chair presented a decorum for holding public FB meetings in 

which it outlines on how to successfully hold a public meeting while meeting the public’s 

expectations in orderly fashion. Decorum was briefly discussed among members and agreed to 
implement suggested decorum in future meetings.  

   

3. Motion for the FY23 Prior Year Bills  

Chair motioned for $2,592.39 to come from Reserve Fund Account  

Motion approved by: Andy Harhay  

 Second by: Paul Tortolani All in favor Robertson not present    

  

4. Highway Department Request to Address Finance Board:  

Brian Johnson of the Highway Department did not attend tonight’s FB meeting  

  



5. Review of proposals for Compensation Study:   

             After further discussion amongst board members of what should be part of the Compensation  

Study it was agreed that Elected Positions should be included in the study as well. Town       

Administrator agreed to communicate with both vendors to ensure that the study of these 

positions is included in their proposals. If not part of the current proposal we will need to know 
what would be the additional cost if any for them to be included in the study. FB will vote on how 

to proceed once we a get a response from both vendors GovHR & The Collins Study.  Town 

Administrator informed the FB that BOS has approved $35k in ARPA funds for the Compensation 
and the HR policy descriptions.  

      

6. Final Review / Approval of Budget Request Documents:  

Further discussion and suggestions for modifications of the documents were made by various               

members. Chair will create an additional spreadsheet showing all departments needing and  

requesting budget changes for FY25. Town Administrator will be presenting documents to all 
Dept. Heads at the next department meeting and will give FB their feedback on the documents 

presented.  

  

7. Select Board Comments:  

 A brief mention in regards to the topics covered at the last BOS meeting was made which 
included concerns with in town small businesses obtaining proper licensing and Open Space 

classification.  

  

8. Roundtable Comments:   

             Chair is planning on inviting Assessor to a FB meeting for an explanation of her duties and 

responsibility and possibly include BOS in that meeting. Town Administrator will touch base with 

Assessor to get a sense of what her schedule is like and see if having her as part of a future FB 
meeting would be feasible.  

   

Next FB meeting : Wednesday, December 13, 2023 @ 6:00p.m.  

  

Meeting adjourned by chair @ 7:10 p.m.  

             Motion made by: Andy Harhay  

2nd by: Paul Tortolani  

             Roll call vote all in favor:   YES;  Robertson Absent  

Respectfully submitted by:  

All Boards Clerk   

Brenda Anger  

  

  


